
 
EMAIL: Pbermil1@wm.com 
 
Mr. Paul Bermillo     OCD-SW-10-0145 
3510 Rio Vista Avenue 
Orlando, FL 32805 

 
Orange County - SW 
Vista Landfill, LLC - Class III (Permit # SO48-0165969-15) 
Material Recovery Facility – Class III MRF (Application # SO48-0165969-017) 
WACS # 87081 
Approval of Closure and Long-Term Care Cost Estimates  

 
Dear Mr. Bermillo 
 
The Department has reviewed the “Closure Cost Estimating Form for Solid Waste Facilities” for 
Vista Landfill, LLC., signed March 1, 2010. The document was signed by you. The estimate 
includes the recently approved closure cost for the Class III MRF ($58,905.44).  (NOTE:  The 
application for the MRF, SO48-0165969-017, has not been approved.  The waste tire 
processing operation, WT48-0165969-15, does not require financial assurance because of the 
size of the operation.)  The closure costs for the MRF and the Class III landfill were combined 
and increased by the 1.02 inflation adjustment factor.  The inflation adjustment factor of 1.02 
was also used to calculate the long-term care estimate for the Class III landfill; long-term care is 
not required for the MRF. The last detailed cost estimate for the landfill (dated July 27, 2007) 
was approved by the Department on November 26, 2007. 
 
The combined closure cost for the landfill and the Class III MRF is estimated at $2,932,135.14.  
The long-term care cost for 30 years is estimated at $3,367,514.09. The cost estimates are 
approved by the Department.  
 
The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Frank Hornbrook, FDEP 
Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.    
 
If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this letter please contact 
Gloria-Jean De Pradine at (407) 893-3994 or by email at Gloria.depradine@dep.state.fl.us or 
Frank Hornbrook at (850) 245-8745 or by email at Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 
 

Sincerely, 

        
       _________________________ 
        F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E 

Waste Program Administrator 
 

Date:  March 29, 2010 
FTL/gnd 
cc:  Frank Hornbrook, FDEP, Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 

 

Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection 

Central District 
3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 

Orlando, Florida 32803-3767 

Charlie Crist 
Governor 

 
Jeff Kottkamp 

Lt. Governor 
 

Michael W. Sole 
Secretary 


